
To:  President and Members of the Munster Town Council 
 
From:  Patricia Abbott 
  Controller/Interim Town Manager 
 
Date:  August 5, 2024 
 
Re: River Bend Pump Station Upgrades and Repairs 
 
 The River Bend and Calumet Avenue Pump Stations had new pumps installed in 
1994. While proper maintenance has occurred, the time has come to make some repairs 
and upgrades to include the following. 
  

1. Pump #1 and Pump #3 at River Bend need complete rotating unit 
replacements. Lead time for the units is six to eight weeks. The cost for this 
work is $59,610.00. 

2. Pump #3 at Calumet Avenue is currently not working and must be repaired. 
The total cost for this is $11,820.00.  

3. The existing reservoir fill valve control panel at River Bend is obsolete and 
needs replacement. This work will include a new SCADA panel, testing, and 
training. The cost for this work is $31,872.00. 

 
The total cost for this work is $103,302.00 and will be paid from the 2024 Water 

Bond Anticipation Notes. 
 
 
Recommendation: 
 
 By motion and voice vote, approve quotations from Metropolitan Pump Company 
totaling $103,302.00 for new rotating unit replacements at Pump #1 and Pump #3 at the 
River Bend Pump Station, repairs to Pump #3 at the Calumet Avenue Pump Station, and 
a new reservoir fill valve control panel at the River Bend Pump Station. 


